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O'Hanley, McWade 
Win Close Contests 

After weeks of intensive 
campaigning by prospective 
candidates for the two top ex­
ecutive positions in the Students 
Union, the elections held on 
Friday, April 14, and Monday 
April 17, resulted in Dan 
O'Hanley, a native of Monti-
cello, being elected as presi­
dent, and Bert McWade, of 
Charlottetown, as vice-presid­
ent. 

The election week started off 
with a bang following a grand 
rally, held in the Auditorium 
on Sunday, April 9, at which 
the five candidates presented 
their platforms and manifestos. 
Seeking office for the presid­
ency were Dan O'Hanley, editor 
of Red and White, and Jack 
Noonan, of Summerside, 60-61 
vice president, both members 
of the Junior class. 

For t h e vice-presidency, 
three enterprising Sophomores 
presented themselves: Vibert 
Rosemay, of Georgetown, Brit­
ish Guiana, feature editor of 
Red and White; Bob Quigley of 
St. John's, Newfoundland, So­
phomore Class president and 
CFCCS chairman, and Bert Mc­
Wade of Charlottetown. 

Following the rally in the 
gym, the candidates intensified 
their campaigns by introducing 
P.A. systems, displaying in­
door and outdoor posters, and 
even paying visits to each stu­
dent individually. The political 
climax was reached on Wed 
nesday night, when following 
a grand rally and variety show, 
organized by Rosemay's sup­
porters, two large demonstra­
tions, to the rhythm of booms 
and kettles, paraded around the 
campus, one in support of pre­
sidential candidate O'Hanley, 
the other for candidate Noon­
an. 

With the spirit of politics 
dancing in their veins, 422 
students cast their ballot on 
election day, April 14. The re­
sult ended in a very close el­
ection for the presidency, with 
Dan O'Hanley capturing 222 
votes to Jack Noonan's 200. 
For the vice-presidency, Vibert 
Rosemay led the field with 192 
votes, followed closely by Bert 

McWade with 172 votes while 
Bob Quigley received 54. 

However, as Rosemay had 
failed to draw 50 per cent of 
the votes cast, a two-cornered 
fight took place between him 
and McWade on the following 
Monday. This resulted in Mc-
Wade's picking up 37 more 
votes to push his total to 209, 
while Rosemay lost 7, reducing 
his score to 185. 

In the offices for secretary 
and treasurer, Fran MacDoug-
all and Gerry Gillis were elec­
ted by acclamation respect­
ively. Red and White offers 
congratulations to the new ex­
ecutive and appeals to the stu­
dents for their co-operation. Picture of new Students' Executive: L. 

to R.: Bert McWade, Dan O'Hanley, Fran­
ces MacDougall, Gerry Gillis. 

Other Election 
Results 

in tne AAA elections, Jim 
Squeaks" McAulay easily won 

".he presidency, securing 227 
rotes to Don McMillan's 146. 
For the vice-presidency, the re­
mits were almost the same, 
im Garrity, of Massachusetts, 
J.S.A., won by a 71 majority 

over Roger Solomon, who tal­
lied 148 votes. Don MacCormac 
was elected secretary-treasurer 
by acclamation. 

For the Engineers' Society, 
Walter "Chuck" McEwan vas 
elected president over Jim 
Arsenault and Winston Pineau. 
Other members of the New 
Engineers' Society executive 
are Jim Arsenault, vice-presi­
dent, and Joe Murphy, trea­
surer. The secretary will be el­
ected at the first Society meet­
ing next year. 

SDU To Confer Three Honorary Doctorates 

President Calls 
For Support 

The last student body meet­
ing for the year witnessed the 
retirement of the old executive 
of the Students' Union and the 
installation of the new officers. 
Outgoing president, Dennis 
Clough, thanked the students 
for their fine co-operation 
throughout the past year, and 
felt that any success which was 
achieved during his presidency 
was really the work of the 
students themselves. Other out­
going members were Jack Noo­
nan, vice-president, and Vic 
Scott, secretary-treasurer. 

Incoming president, Dan 
O'Hanley, thanked the students 
for their support and confid­
ence in electing him to that 
office. He intimated his inten­
tions to orientate the students' 
activities and called on all to 
give him their whole-hearted 
support during the coming year. 

As the meeting did not con­
sist of a quorum, the other 
items on the agenda were not 
discussed. 

Rt. Rev. G. J. McLellan 

S t. Dunstan's University 
will confer honorary doctorates 
at this year's commencement 
exercises, May 16, on Mr. Ar­
thur Maloney, Q.C., M.P., of 
Toronto, and on two alumni, 
Right Reverend G.J. McLellan, 
P.A., and Mr. Justice A.E. 
Arsenault, both of Charlotte­
town. The baccalaureate ser­
mon will be given by another 
graduate, Very Reverend John 
McCarthy, Rector of St. Mary's 
Basilica, Halifax, N.S. 

Mr. Maloney, who will also 
give the commencement ad­
dress, is an arts graduate of 
the University of Toronto. He 
was admitted to the Bar in 
1943, and appointed Queen's 
Counsel ten years later. Prior 
to his resignation in 1956, he 
was national chariman of the 
Criminal Justice Committee of 
the Canadian Bar Association. 
In April 1960 he was appointed 
president of the newly-formed 
Canadian Catholic Education 
Council of Canada. 

He first entered the polit­
ical field in 1957, when he was 
elected federal member for Tor-
onto-Parkdale. In March 1958, 
he was re-elected with an even 
larger majority, and served for 
some time as parliamentary 
secretary to the Minister of 
Labour. Mr. Maloney will re­
ceive the honorary degree of 
Doctor of Laws. 

Monsignor McLellan is a 
graduate of St. Dunstan's in 
the class of 1899, a former 
Rector, 1915 to 1923, and for 
many years a member of the 
board of governors. He has also 
been pastor of Tignish and 
S u m m e r s i d e and Vicar-
General of the Diocese of Char-

Mr. Justice Arsenault 

lottetown. He holds the eccle­
siastical honor of Prothonotary 
Apostolic, which is the highest 
of the monsignorial titles. 

Mr. Justice A. E. Arsenault, 
twice attended St. Dunstan's 
as a student, once from 1885 
to 1889 and again from 1892 
to 1893. He was for many 
years a member of the board 
of governors. During his long 
legal and political career, Judge 
Arsenault has been a member 

Mr. Arthur Maloney 

of the P.E.I. Legislature, Pre­
mier of Prince Edward Island, 
and a Supreme Court Judge. 

Rev. John McCarthy, who 
will deliver the baccalaureate 
sermon, is a native of Amherst, 
N.S., and a '36 graduate of St. 
Dunstan's. The baccalaureate 
sermon will be given during 
Pontifical High Mass at 4:00 
p.m. on Sunday, May 14, and 
the service will be open to the 
public. 

Lecturer Stresses 
Need Of Humanities 

In a series of three lectures 
at St. Dunstan's University, 
Dean John F. Leddy, v i c e -
president of University of 
Saskatchewan, stressed t h e 
need of the Humanities in edu­
cation, and declared that the 
new age into which the world 
is now entering will depend to 
an unusual degree upon edu­
cated citizens who understand 
the social and political impli­
cations of the changing de­
velopment in this scientific age. 

The lectures, sponsored by 
the University Committee on 
Cultural Activities, were held 
on April 10, 11, 12, under the 
chairmanship of : Rev. Dr. F. 
W.P. Bolger, Ph.D., Rev. James 
R. Kelly, M.A. and Brendon 
O'Grady, Ph. D. respectively. 

Dr. Leddy used as his gen­
eral theme, "The role of the 
Humanities in an age of 
Science," and discussed this 
under the topics, "Humanities 

in Modern Education," "The 
Humanities and the Individual," 
and "The Humanities and the 
New Age." He noted that since 
Canadian Universities were ad­
ding new departments and in­
creasing the number of classes 
in existing departments thus 
creating a wider variety of 
choice, very often, the human­
ities were de-emphasized, part­
icularly because of the appear­
ance of the Social Sciences. 

Dr. Leddy was critical of 
this approach, and advanced 
theories and suggestions where­
by Colleges and Universities 
could work for modification in 
the approach to the sciences, 
thus linking them more strong­
ly with the humanities. 

The large audiences at each 
of the lectures included Lieu-
tenant-g o v e r n o r F. Walter 
Hyndman and the Bishop of 
Charlottetown, Right Reverend 
Malcolm A. MacEachern. 

International Show 
Staged 

In an effort to display some 
of their local customs to stud­
ents and other residents of the 
Province, the members of St. 
Dunstan's International Stud­
ents' Organization sponsored a 
grand variety concert and show 
in the Gymnasium on Wednes­
day, April 19. The programme 
consisted of a variety of talent 
organized by the different na­
tional groups. 

First on the programme was 
British Guiana. Her sole repre­
sentative Vibert Rosemay com­
bined ingenuity, imagination, 
and the potential of an Arthur 
Murray in presenting a calyp­
so song and dance, amply dis­
played by tourtsts from the 
"foreign countries" of Canada 
and the United States. 

Following this, representat­
ive from Africa and the West 
Indies, half a world apart, com­
bined talents to render three 
African hymns, the sentimental 
folk song, "Brown Skin Girl," 
and an amusing calypso deal­
ing with the international pro­

blem of "keeping up with the 
Jones!" 

Returning to the North 
American continent, Alfred Lo­
pez explained some of the as­
pects and attractions of life in 
Mexico, translating his speech 
from Spanish to English as he 
read it to the audience. 

The Chinese students amply 
demonstrated their fine sense 
of humour in their hilarious 
presentation of a shadow show, 
based on a medical operation. 
This show brought bursts of 
laughter from the audience and 
an overwhelming applause. 

The last and largest item on 
the programme was presented 
by the foreign majority on the 
campus—the Americans. Their 
choice of a minstrel show em­
bodied singing and jokes and 
enabled most of the Americans 
to participate. Several south­
ern folk songs and the solemn 
"America the Beautiful" were 
sung by the chorus, while M.C., 
Keenan Marr, gave a fine ren­
dition of "Old Man River". 

Picture Shows Dr. Leddy Chatting With The Lt. Gov, 


